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From the Club Captain

Hello all, doesn’t time fly when you work hard in pursuit of a long-held ambition,
and the World Masters Games have certainly been that — a very worthwhile goal
to pursue while we rebuilt the club to its current format.

We have acknowledged the regatta and the contribution made by all participants
elsewhere, it’s time perhaps to move on and to set our sights on new milestones
for the club. And new ideas and fresh energy come with new members. It is for
this reason that we will continue our ‘learn-to-row programme’ this coming
spring and summer. We are learning about teaching and what it takes to
integrate new members into the club every time we run one of these courses,
and | look forward to discuss the new season’s plans with all the volunteers
involved. The likely start date is the third week of September, so if you know of any keen would-be rowers let me know.

And speaking of novices, just yesterday | was coxing an octi-full of rowers who (with the exception of Donna) had all come
through our recent learn-to -row programmes. As we were out there in the winter sun, | felt so proud of them all again,
because rowing is not an easy sport to learn as a mature adult and they were all pushing that boat (and the oversized
coxswain!) along so well. Moreover, six of our new rowers raced at the WMG, which took a lot of courage and
determination and all of them delivered very credible performances. But | hope that the message is still getting through that
rowers of all abilities are welcome in our club, not just so who want to race at national and international level.

Another project we are involved with is the planning for better safety on the Reach. This is a concern for all clubs and schools
rowing on the Avon, but Union is a driving force behind the current discussions. Health and safety is never a ‘sexy’ topic, but
as the recent accidents our rowers were involved with show, something needs to be done. Novice coxswains from all clubs
and schools need to receive better and more consistent safety instructions, and all coaches need to get on board as well.
Just now we are discussing appropriate signage for the Reach, regular safety briefings and | am hoping, with the help of my
students at Ara, to produce a short ‘safety’ video we can post on youtube.

Other items on the agenda are our possible participation in some international long-distance events, beginning perhaps with
the Yarra Eights in Melbourne, and (carried over from last year) more relaxed recreational outings on some of the iconic
lakes of the South Island. A rowing trip in Europe for 2018 is also on the cards, similar to the one the Tuis organised for
themselves last year. So while | won’t be club captain following this year’s AGM, | will certainly do what | can to maintain the
positive developments we all contributed to over the last few years. Thank you all for your support and encouragement thus
far, it’s been great fun.

Cheers, Dorle

From the President

Congratulations to Kirsty
Mahoney, the well deserved
winner of the CRA Masters
Rower of the Year for her
stellar gold winning
performances at the Masters
Nationals and World Masters
Games - and to our fantastic
Club Captain Dorle Pauli for

her equally richly deserved
Administrator of the Year!




World Masters Games postscript:
Thanks, Jim - we couldn’t have done it without you ...

‘results’

Nationals held in the South

Islands have been.....where?
While we think of Karapiro and b ;

Ruataniwha as the regular homes of all . PlQ"S
national regattas, spare a thought for o =
where club nationals have been held:

In the last ‘70 years, club nationals have
been hosted in the South Island at eight
different venues:

¢ Port Chalmers - 1949

e Akaroa-1951

* Picton -~ 1954

* Queenstown - 1953

* Invercargill - 1956

e Kerrs Reach -~ 1962

* Waihola - six times since 1947, with the |

last nats at this venue in 1982 : '
* Ruataniwha - first time in 198§ ) AU RDA Y JANUAW\




WMG gallery

Check out these pix and many
more on the display wall at the
club - great work, Stu Wade!




Results:
Graham

Adams:

2,000m = 8.08.9
(2")

1,000m = 3.49.8
(2")

500m =1.52.8
(2")

250m =52.8 (2")

Matthew
Swaffield:

1,000m =4.08.9
(1%)

500m =1.57.3
(39

250m =54.1 (2")

Kieran
Krammer:
1,000m =4.11.2
(2")

500m =2.03.1
(4")

250m =58.8 (3")

2 Josie Noble:
B 3 ) 1,000m =5.20.2
|_Kieran K rammer (3
— \:{Q 500m = 2.38.9
| - (")
250m=1.15.4
(%)

Brian Streeter:
500m =2.45.1
(3)
250m=1.17.1
(3)




